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V.C.C. BOARD MEETING

The agenda of the College Board meeting of Wednesday, October 20th,
included a number of items, several of which are discussed briefly
below.

The College President's report to the Board was longer than usual
and covered items ranging from fall term enrolment to lower main-
land course/program rationalization to temporary funded course to
King Edward's new campus, etc. (A copy of the report is on our
library for your information.)

The Education and Student Services Committee of the Board brought
to the Board's attention - and approval - motions dealing with;

entry Tlevel training,

goals and objectives,

- diploma in general education, and
student access.

An item on the agenda dealt with financial aid for students. However,
because the two ministers concerned (McGeer and Vander Zalm) have
announced the release of funds for the "grant" portion of students'
requests for loans/grants, the agenda item was not pursued.

During the private session of the Board, two noteworthy actions were
taken.

1. The Towest tender on kitchen equipment for the new campus -
from Russell Foods - was approved.

2. A proposal developed at this campus and pursued by our
International Education Committee involving the completion
of grades 11 and 12 by students from Hong Kong, all to be
provided by the College on a fully cost-recoverable basis, "
was referred to the Education and Student Services Committee
of the Board for study and recommendation respecting the
propriety of the Board becoming involved in this form of
educational activity and service.
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ENGLISH PLACEMENT TEST

The next English Placement Test will be held on Tuesday, 1982 November 09
in the following rooms:

Room 156 09:00 BTSD

Room 165 08:30 College Foundations
Room 168 10:30 College Foundations
Room 145 08:30 English 099

Room 168 20:00 A11 Students

The Educational Research Institute of British Columbia, which administers
the test, is considering the possibility of pre-registration.

Students who anticipate entering Langara Campus, or one of the British
Columbia universities in September, and who have not already written

the English Placement Test, must write it at one of those institutions
prior to registration.

R.F.C.

FALL BACK!!!

Remember to TURN YOUR CLOCKS BACK this Saturday.
Results????? Lighter in the mornings, darker in

Good old Daylight Sav1ng Time - gone for another year!
M.G.

the United Way




THE PARTY WAS A HUGE SUCCESS!!!

Thanks to the wonderful cooks, the great music and
all you hungry participants, the Chili Cook-In was
a huge success!

Everyone had a great time sampling all
the chilies, breads and soft drinks,
enjoying the music, getting acquainted
with people they hadn't met before, and
knowing that the United Way would be a
little bit richer and thus able to help
people a Tittle bit more!

The total take at the Cook-In was $324.00!!!!
To date, our K.E.C. contributions are:

* $5,978.96
We are well on our way to our goal of $8,000 and
I think we can make it by November 15.

Don't forget our "RAINBOW SALE" this coming Monday, November 1st
in Room 110 from 12:00 noon to 4:00 p.m. Come and buy a Rainbow
and know that, again, your contribution will go to UNITED WAY.

Thank you again for helping to make the Chili Cook-In so very
successful.

*The above total includes $41.00 from the "No Name" challenge run
described on another page in this issue.

41 runners represented K.E.C. (the largest:turn-out of the Collegel).
Congrapu]ations - we are proud of each and everyone of you and greatly
appreciate your efforts to support the United Way.

Mary Griffith
Campus Rep.

WE
SUPPORT

the United Way




By =

UNITED WAY NO NAME CHALLENGE RUN

It was great to see the 97 souls who braved the elements to participate

in the 2nd "No Name" challenge run. Proceeds from this event went to

the United Way. Even though VCC outmanned the Y, the Y won -the 5 miles

by squeaking out a win with an average time of 33:28 compared to VCC's
34:48. VCC countered with wins in the 2% miles (Y at 27:35, VCC at 25:30),
and 1% miles. We won the 1% miles hands down as we had the only entries.
Keith Oberding swam an equivalent distance at the Aquatic Centre. You
should have come out to the seawall Keith, the tide was in! Joyce
Johnstone was passed by Bandit and Buffy. Bandit and Buffy said it was

the other way around!

Electrolyte was replenished at the Century Plaza Hotel where awards were
presented later. The Y Golden Sneaker was presented to Ed Edmondson who
arrived early (a week) ran the seawall, then showed up later on race

day to run the 5 mile course. Sure sounds sneaky to me. Someone should
check to see if Ed shows up next Saturday to run the same course again!

Yours truly got the VCC sneaker - nobody told me why though. Good effort,

crew, it was for a good cause. The VCC runners total contribution to the
United Way was $61 and the KEC contribution was $41,

Upcoming Events:

Oct. 31 Richmond Flatiand Marathon 10K
Nov. 7 12th Annual James Cunningham Seawall race

Nov. 12 Khahtsahland Road Race
(See Dave Greenall for entry forms)

Note: -If you plan to run the Seattle Marathon, see Déve Greenall
about transportation and Todging.

-A contact sheet of the VCC - YMCA No Name Run photos is
available from Dave Greenall,

SELLING SHORT
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Toss = TADE~— 915
‘He’s more boring than a sailor but not
as boring as a jogger.’




QUESTION s« s vim s s

WHAT DO 130 CANADIAN BOOK PUBLISHERS HAVE TO OFFER? :
Find out on College Foundations Day - November 12 at Mt. Pleasant Centre

WHAT IS RED AND WHITE BUT NEVER BLUE?

Find out on College Foundations Day - November 12 at Mt. Pleasant Centre
WHERE CAN YOU GET SIXTY DIFFERENT COURSES FREE OF CHARGE?

Find out on College Foundations Day - November 12 at Mt. Pleasant Centre

W.W.

MISSING!

Two Balances are missing from the Science Lab. Please check your cup-
boards and "hidey-holes" and, if found, return to Joyce Johnstone.

L

"SOMETHING SPECIAL HAPPENED"

Last Wednesday and Thursday, Ms. Souad Sharabani visited the Basic
Education Department. Seven years ago, Souad was virtually illiter-
ate; she was visiting us because she is in the process of doing a
radio-documentary on illiteracy in Canada for CBC International.

She talked to the students about her life and experiences, and over
half the students volunteered to be interviewed. Everyone - Souad,
students and instructors - agree that something special happened
over the two days and that no one is going to forget the experience
quickly.

M.W.

PAYROLL CUT-OFF DATE

Next week is the early cut-off for Payroll. Please turn in your time
sheets to Fanny Yip, Payroll Clerk, by Wednesday Noon, November Jrd.

M.G.

UST
DAY’S PAYGOESA LONG LONG WAY.



HOW WE

HAVE GROWN!

At the last count in September, King Edward Campus was made up of:

R. B,

Nov.
Dec.

Nov.

12

330 Instructors
(or 222 Full-Time Equivalent Instructors)
30 Instructors with Administrative Responsibilities (Division
Chairmen, Department Heads, Co-ordinators)
5 Administrators
6,980 Students (about the same as SFU)
55 Support Staff
K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES
R. Darville To present a paper at the Alberta
Association for Adult Literacy
Conference; Calgary
To conduct a 2-day workshop on
"Writing Basic English" for the
Public Affairs Bureau; Edmonton
M.J.0. Bridges Day Symposium: Getting Down to
Cases: Ethnic Relations and the Law
N. Yildiz To conduct a workshop - TESL Canada
Conference; Edmonton
J. Lydiard To attend a workshop on -Deaf-Blind

Education; Pilgrim Firs, Wash.

Nov.

F.W.

oEDArs PAY GOES A LONG LONG WAY.,

the United Way



K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

J. Washburn Concert and Workshop Tours Nov. 2-9

F. Pletcher To work through Time Systems Oect: 28
Management Techniques

M. Nelson To research and write article Oct. 18-19
: for "Groundwork" magazine and
attend editor's meeting

E. Colin Casey To attend orientation on Oct. 18
Implementation CBTS :

F.W.

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Nursing Instructor. Closing date fdrvapplications
is October 29. :

V.C.C./Continuing Education requires a Clerk Typist I-II. ‘C]osfhg date
for applications is October 26.

V.C.C. King Edward Campus requires a Part-Time Temporary Instruct1ona1
Assistant I in the I.E.P.A. Program.

V.C.C. Langara Campus requires temporary Instructors for the Phys1ca1
Education and Recreation Department. Closing date for applications is
November 3.

V.C.C. Langara Campus requires a Library Assistant III - Media Library.
Closing date for applications is October 27.

V.C.C. King Edward Campus requires a Secretary I in the College Foundations
Division. Closing date for applications is November 2.

For further details on the above positions, see bulletin boards.

UST

ONE DAY’S

PAYGOES A

LONG LONG
WAY.

HoE.P.

the United Way
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"A VISIT FROM CAPTAIN coow'@-ﬁf“

A short film which uses’
historical paintings to;_
re-enact Cooks stopovers on
the west coast of Vancouver
Island during his search

for a North West passage to
the Orient.

"NUNATISAQ - THE GOOD LAND"

This official film of the ‘
Inuit Tapirisat of Canada,
narrated by an Eskimo woman
in Yellowknife, explains their
position as Canadians today in
relation to their heritage.
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KEEPERS OF WILDLIFE"

Canada's wilderness areas
harbour some of the last
remaining species of North
America wildlife. This film
i\ shows what is being done by
pecialists of the Canadian
Wildlife Service to prevent
further depletion of their
number,

"':}'-»..,Tuesday at 11:45 a.m.
- Bring a Friend,
f_;,,Brlng Your Lunch to the L|brary




